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Upcoming Club Activities 

FRIDAY CLUB DINNER:  Contact Pat Potter 315-5144 

SUNDAY BREAKFAST (We order at 7:30 a.m.) 

October I-Hop 

November Perkins 

 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

Marilyn Altebaumer, Jerry Barton, Peter Buell, Diane Butler, Dennis Day, Sandy 
Ferraiz, Mike Kennedy, Mary King, Ron Potter, Mary Russell, Lucy Simmons 

 
NEW MEMBERS 

 
Ron & Rene Rickabaugh, Casper, WY 

 

 

http://www.ocac.cc/
mailto:GhostMerc@qwestoffice.net


OCAC MEETING MINUTES 

Oil Capitol Auto Club 
General Membership Meeting Minutes 

October 10, 2018 
 

Board of Directors: 
President:     Rocky Smith 
Vice President:    Bruce Berst 
Treasurer:     Ken Lantta 
Secretary:     Mark Milliken 
Car Show Committee Chairman: Jerry Barton 
Newsletter Editor:    Jerry Russell 
Webmaster and Social Media:  Mike Kennedy 
 
Call to Order: President Rocky Smith called the meeting to order at 7:01 PM with 35 members 

present. 

. The September minutes were amended by Treasurer Ken Lantta. The September minutes 

listed Larry Hiensman as a member, when he was simply a guest at the last meeting. 

. The last of the OCAC Scholarship recipients was introduced to the club. He is Jacob Henry 

who is a Marine veteran attending Casper College. He is a Paramedic Technician, Fire Fighter, 

and also works for John Barrasso as a field representative. 

. LTC Pete Schnotzer of the NCHS JROTC addressed the club on the history and activities of the 

NCHS cadets under his command. This organization has been at NCHS since 1913. While cadets 

received tactical training in those days, they now receive training in citizenship along with their 

military and physical training. 

Treasurer’s Report: 

. Current club and show accounts were reviewed along with awards that were made by the 

membership to the Wyoming Rescue Mission, Central Wyoming Hospice, and Food for 

Thought. 

. The current club membership stands at 156 members. 

Christmas Party/New Year’s Brunch: 

. The Christmas Party will be held on December 8, 2018, at the Yellowstone Garage. The cost 

will be $20.00 per person with the club paying the remainder of the tab on behalf of the 

members. There will be a gift exchange, raffle, and a toy collection will be taken. $20.00 per 

gift is suggested. This will be a prepaid event so reservations will be requested. Notices will be 

sent out and RSVP’s are essential. 



. The New Year’s Brunch will be held on 1/1/19 at the Ramada here in Casper at 10:00 AM. The 

cost for this event will be $15.00 per person payable in advance. Notices will be sent to all 

members and RSVP’s are requested. 

Benevolence: 

. Bruce Berst’s mother passed away. 

. Newt Weber had ankle surgery. 

. Rosemary Lantta had shoulder surgery 

. Arlene Russell had knee replacement surgery. 

New Business: 

. A pot luck meeting will be held at the November 14 meeting. Bring a dish and table service. 

. Two donation requests have been received by Pat Potter from the membership. These 

requests will be considered at the next committee meeting. 

. The $18.00 payout on the 50/50 drawing was won by Dennis Day. 

. A new Vice President will be elected to replace Bruce Berst at the November 14 meeting. 

Members are urged to attend. 

Adjournment: There being no further business to discuss President Rocky Smith adjourned the 

meeting at 7:45 PM. 

Jerry Russell 

Blown Gasket Editor 

 

2018 Veteran Scholarship Committee report 

The committee consisted of Ken Lantta, Rocky Smith, Phil Nissen, Julie Judd, John Lanum, Chuck Lauderdail 

and myself. 

There were 19 applications for the scholarships out of which five were chosen. 

Mike Kyte, USMC, studying Construction Technology 

Brian Hiser, US Army studying Health Science 

Gabby Beach, US Navy studying Pre Nursing 

Jacob Henry, USMC studying Paramedic/Fire Science 

Jana Favela, USMC studying Medical Lab Tech 

I have created a photo document that will be taken to the sponsors of the Memorial Weekend Car Show. 

 

Mike Kennedy 



2018 Oil Capitol Auto Club Veteran Scholarship winners 

                                            
 

                                                              

                                                                         



       
   

 



My Car:  

This month’s My Car is actually a For Sale item. Many of you may know Tom Colburn who owns the Cottage 

Café and makes some really great street tacos (I Know). Tom’s car was a President’s Pick a few car shows back, 

but now he is faced with a teenager with teeth. A great many of us know what that will cost. Therefore, Tom 

has advised that his 1972 Dodge Dart is currently up for sale. A very nice video of the car can be viewed at 

www.youtube.com/watch?v=6iUimWdferY.  As I understand it the interior is original but the rest of the car 

has been redone. I believe that the car is located at Gateway Classic Cars in Indianapolis, IN or contact Tom for 

more information. 

CLASSIC CLUES 

Question:  Where was the first drive-in movie theater opened, and when? 

Answer:   Camden, NJ in 1933. 

ROAD TRIP 

A number of members and associates made a road trip to Cheyenne on 9/22/18. The purpose of the trip was 

to attend the Children’s Miracle Network Car Show. There were 331 entries at this show in total. Mark Pitts, 

Mike Kennedy, Mike Johnson, Ed Downes, Ray Parnell, and Phil Nissen attended this worthwhile event. Mark, 

Mike, Ed, and Phil all won awards with their cars at this show. Congratulations fellas! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Board of Directors Meeting 11/12/18 at 6:00 PM. 

Regular Monthly Meeting, 11/14/18, at Z’s Classic’s, 6:30 PM.  Potluck! 

Christmas Party, 12/8/18 at Yellowstone Garage. 

New Year’s Brunch 1/1/19 at the Ramada at 10:00 AM. 

Annual Estancia Pumpkin Chunkin’ Festival, 10/20/18, Estancia, NM. 

Alamogordo Car & Truck Show, 10/20/18, Alamogordo, NM. 

24th Annual Spooktacular Halloween Show, 10/27/18, Albuquerque, NM. 

Trunk & Treat, 10/31/18, Montrose, CO. 

2nd Saturday Swap Meet, 11/13/18, Penrose, CO.  

23rd Annual Octoberfest Swap Meet & Toy Show, 11/20/18, Brighton, CO. 

 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6iUimWdferY

